October Newsletter
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Greetings! Fall is upon us. The summer went by way too fast. Our Summer people have departed for their Winter places. It is sad to not see their smiling faces in the pews.
We have noticed more younger families attending church and we are so happy to welcome them. Pastor Chris has been very busy making that happen.
The church is growing in so many ways. We are taking on more missions trying to communicate with our community and hopefully bring more families to our church and into our church family.
The Outreach committee is reaching out more in different ways. They would love to have more members in this ministry.  Please let us know if you would be interested. Contact any Outreach committee member.  
October is Pastor Appreciation Month. If you would like to express your appreciation to the pastor, the Church’s mailing address is: The United Church of Cape Vincent, P.O. Box 593, Cape Vincent, NY 13618.
Soon on lakeandriverparish.org, you can see the Sunday sermons. This will be nice for the Summer folks and for people who can't make it to church. Tom Rowe has already uploaded two files onto the Facebook page.
Lay Leader Cathy Snyder spearheaded a successful Ham Dinner fundraiser for the church on Saturday, October 17. The cost of the Dinner was $10. It was very well supported effort and was sold out early.
From Pastor Chris
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The Mission Statement of our Churches in the Lake and River Parish is to “Make Disciples for the Transformation of the World”. Our Finance Committee, chaired by Rick Martin, has embarked on a-six steps journey: Prayer, Bible Reading, Worship, Witness, Financial Giving, Service, as prescribed by Bob Grossman in his book “Committed With Christ”. Consequently, we have embarked on a Sermon Series on Discipleship every Sunday. The last Service on this program will be on November 15. We look forward to our time of worship together.
Prayer Group meets on Wednesdays from 6:00 am to 6:30 am via conference call by dialing 1-425-436-6304, Access code 639723#  All are welcome to call in. An evening group is being considered.
The Outreach Committee’s first birth-month celebration was September 12th in the fellowship hall. A list of names from throughout the community showed more than 30 September birthdays. Eleven came to the parish hall for cupcakes, refreshments, and a few historical facts from Septembers past in Cape Vincent. Thirteen others had cupcakes delivered to them. All received birthday cards. Efforts seem well-received. Plans are to have other birth-month celebrations, with congregants’ help. It was nice for people to bond together this way.

Congratulations to Nathan Carleton, who celebrated his 30th birthday October 12th with a drive-by parade organized by his family! Nathan enjoyed a fire truck ride as his surprise present.

On November 1, our Parish celebrates All-Saints’ Day and our loved ones who passed during the past year from our Church Family and Community will be remembered. 

There will be a Healing Service open to Church and Community, as a sign of hope. We will be reminded that God, who shares our life, promises us a place and time of no more pain and suffering. Come along with friends and relatives and receive God’s healing grace as we go through the pain of grief and loss: loss of relationships, loss of jobs with the security they bring, loss of health in ourselves or in family members, loss of loved ones, loss of joy and peace in our lives from the stresses which surround us, the sadness we experience when our loved ones do not share our faith, the loss of direction in our lives, just about any issues that’s weighing us down.

It is through our simple acts of kindness, our loving and caring for one another, our times of praise, of prayer, renewal and redemption that we connect with our believing community and build relationships. Somebody out there is just waiting for our invitation and message of renewal.

Our Church Family and Community have suffered recently the loss of Bob Barnard, Sean Dillon, Hans Wahl and many others. We will continue to uphold the bereaved families in our prayers and by our presence.
There is an opportunity to support the Three Mile Bay United Methodist Church’s Walk-A-Thon on Saturday, October 31 at 10:00 am. The Covid-19 measures will be observed. Your generous financial gifts are most appreciated. Please make all cheques payable to Three Mile Bay UMC, c/o P.O. Box 593, Cape Vincent, NY 13618

A welcome service, celebrating my new appointment in the Parish was held on October 4th. It was organized by the Pastor/Parish Relations Committee, ably headed by Linda Rowe, and involved both Church and Community. A reception followed. All was done in CoVid-19 protocol-style. The service was filmed by Tom Rowe and uploaded to the church Facebook page recently. Thanks go to all those who helped make it a memorable occasion. Special recognition goes to Rev. Mark Pierce, Rev. Mike Weeden and Rev. Nola Anderson as well as the presenters of symbolic gifts, that represent my ministry and charge to serve: the Bible by Pastor Mark; water of baptism by Alistair and Annika Benjamin from our Sunday School; Communion bread and cup by Rebecca Dowling, Executive Director of our Community Food Pantry; towel and basin (a servant’s duty) by Ed Beerman, Three Mile Bay Church Council Chair; a plumbline (a builder’s tool) by Bruce Kingsley, Point Peninsula UMC’s Board of Trustees’ Chair; a hymnal and Book of Worship by Deb Suller, Certified Lay Servant and Treasurer; the Book of Discipline by Pastor Earl Lalone of Clayton UMC; and a globe (for mission) by Bob Ewing, a Stalwart from the Community, and to. Community member Joyce Nielsen who joyfully helped with the reception. Thanks to all from far and near who attended this special service.
My husband and I thank you all for the warm welcome and kindness extended to us. We look forward to working together in Christ’s vineyard.
